 Hungary’s Statement on Nigeria, UPR 17th Session, 22 October 2013
Mr. President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of Nigeria to this UPR session and would like to thank them for the comprehensive summary of the human rights situation in the country. We commend the fact that the report was prepared through consultations with the representatives of the civil society, and other relevant stake holders under the umbrella of the National Committee on UPR. 

Hungary highly appreciates the efforts by the Government to strengthen democratic processes in the country by granting financial autonomy to the Independent National Electoral Commission in order to ensure its optimal performance and guarantee fair, free and credible general elections in the country. We also note the efforts of the Government to curb the dangerous attacks at religious minorities, including Christians in Nigeria. 
 With regard to the scope of Nigeria’s international obligations, we take positive note of the ratification of several international instruments since its first review, including the CRPD, OPCAT and the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide.  We recommend that the Government enact these treaties into its domestic legislation. In this context we also recommend that the Government issue a standing invitation for UN human rights special procedures and accept all requested visits by mandate holders. This will allow the country to benefit from the rich experience of the UN human rights system, which would certainly contribute to the improvement of the level of human rights protection in the country.

My Government acknowledges all those institutional changes, including the strengthening of the National Human Rights Commission, or the broadening of the Legal Aid Council which are playing an important role in the protection and promotion of human rights. However, we are concerned about reported cases of torture in police custody. In this context we recommend the Government to criminalize torture and to establish an independent monitoring system of detention places. 

Mr. President,

Let me conclude by expressing our appreciation for the devoted work by the Nigerian Mission here in Geneva together with a few other delegations in highlighting the importance of prevention of serious human rights violations which should belong to the core activities and functions of the Human Rights Council. 

Thank you Mr. President.

